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There will be several public meetings in the next two months to hear the public’s opinions on three basic alternate plans for Petaluma’s growth between now and 2025.  My hope is the results won’t trigger that sad Vietnam quote, “We had to destroy the village in order to save it”.

For years the mantra has been, “We want to keep Petaluma’s small town charm”.  I’ve always interpreted this to mean not creating congested, high density development.  It appears that some interpret the word “small” as pertaining only to Petaluma’s physical size, the present city limits or urban growth boundary. They want us to grow without expanding any boundaries.

This latter meaning seems to be prevailing with higher densities planned for future residential and commercial development. Building size for land used for commercial development is recommended to increase from 32% of lot coverage to 45%.  Single family residential densities would increase from 5 houses per acre to greater than 7.  Apartment development would increase from the present density of 15 units per acre to 30 or more units.  And on and on.  The new result will be much less space between buildings.

We will be accommodating growth by crowding new development into existing vacant land not having a public function.  Placing other buildings on what is called, “under-utilized land”, will accommodate more.  That is, land that is already developed but under zoning rules can have additional buildings constructed.  We will keep Petaluma “small”, but at the price of high density development.

Growth will also be encouraged in designated “high intensity corridors”.  These are Lakeville, Petaluma Blvd and Washington Street.  Washington St. will be expected to handle traffic generated by about 100 acres of new retail and commercial development at the present Kenilworth and Fairground sites. 

After adding over a million square feet of construction to the Central Petaluma Specific Plan area, (between Petaluma Blvd and Lakeville) we will be able to visit our smalltown downtown after traveling the more congested “high intensity corridors” to get there. I hope we can still find it.

There is probably a universal desire by Petalumans to strictly control any further growth.  We can argue about how much might be acceptable and how little can’t be avoided, but while we’re doing this, we need to keep in mind what we want Petaluma to look like when the process is done.

Do we want to maximize big box type of retail development to maximize sales tax receipts?  Do we want to maximize the amount of office/commercial development to supply new jobs? Do we want to maximize high density residential development in the smallest area possible?

We also should evaluate the reasonableness of any proposal by the practicality of implementing it.  The city is already developing a specific plan line for a new river crossing south of D St. without even knowing how much traffic it will divert from the D St. bridge.  This would be another drawbridge type of structure requiring regular maintenance and an operator to open it for boats.

At the same time, a faction on the council and in town is still trying to prevent a Rainier cross town connector and interchange from being built.  It’s strange that so many questions are raised about Rainier but there are no questions about how a new bridge will be built across the river. Nor are there any questions on how traffic from intense development at Kenilworth and the Fairgrounds will be accommodated on Washington St. and at the Washington/ McDowell intersection.

The above comments highlight the potential negative aspects of the suggested alternatives because I hope that will get your attention.  While the comments of one or two hundred people over several public hearings shouldn’t determine the future of the city, they just might.

Pay attention during the next two months or you might find our small town charm changed into something else.                   

